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April 28, 2020 
 

Subject:  Draft Environmental Impact Report for the Sidewalk Repair Program 
Public Review Period Extension (SCH#2017071063) 

   
Original Public Review Period:  December 26, 2019, to February 24, 2020 

Extended Public Review Period: December 26, 2019, to June 1, 2020 

 

The City of Los Angeles (City) has prepared a Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) 

to evaluate the potential environmental effects of the proposed Sidewalk Repair 

Program (proposed Project) that addresses the manner in which sidewalk repair 

projects are undertaken pursuant to the City’s obligations under the Willits Settlement 

Agreement (Settlement). The City is requesting input on the Draft EIR from public 

agencies, residents, and other interested project stakeholders. The Draft EIR is 

available online at https://sidewalks.lacity.org/. 

 

The Draft EIR public review and comment period began December 26, 2019 and is 

further extended until June 1, 2020.  

Comments: Please send comments on the Draft EIR to: 
 

Shilpa Gupta  
Environmental Supervisor I 
City of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works 
Bureau of Engineering, Environmental Management Group 
1149 S. Broadway, 6th Floor, Mail Stop 939 
Los Angeles, CA 90015-2213 

 
Comments may also be submitted by e-mail to shilpa.gupta@lacity.org. 
Please remember to: 
 

1) Include "SRP DEIR" in the subject line; and 

2) Include a mailing address in the comment letter. 

 
Following the close of the comment period on June 1, 2020, the City will consider 
and prepare responses to the comments received and compile a Final EIR. All 
responses to comments submitted on the Draft EIR by public agencies will be provided 
to those agencies at least 10 days prior to certification of the Final EIR.  
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The Board of Public Works and City Council Committee(s) may consider and make 
recommendations to the Los Angeles City Council regarding the Final EIR and 
proposed Project. The Los Angeles City Council will make findings regarding the extent 
and nature of the environmental impacts as described in the Final EIR. The Final EIR 
shall be certified by the City prior to making a decision to approve the proposed Project.  
 
For additional information about the environmental review process or the Sidewalk 
Repair Program Draft Environmental Impact Report, please call Shilpa Gupta at  
(213) 485-4560. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Shilpa Gupta 
Environmental Supervisor I 
 


